









Minutes of the Pidley-cum-Fenton Parish Council Meeting

 Wednesday 25 July 2016 at 7.30pm in The Village Hall, Pidley
Present: Chairman: Mr David Hopkins, Mr David Bird, Mr Robert Johnson, Mrs Charlie Lowe, Mrs Christine Paynter, Ms Emma Armstrong & Mrs Tracey Davidson (Clerk),

Also present: 3 x members of the public
	35 
	Declarations of interest for items on the agenda - None
	

	36 
	Apologies for absence – Cllr Steve Criswell & Cllr Graham Bull
	

	37 
	Planning application – 16/01437/FUL Proposed demolition of derelict dwelling and replacement with new dwelling.  Land West of Lane End Farm, Warboys Road, Pidley.

The councillors discussed this application and all were in favour of the proposed dwelling.  Comments included: great to bring the house back into use, suits street scene, vast improvement on what’s there, great to see another generation of the family staying in the village.  The owners advised that all deliveries will be around the back where possible to reduce the impact on the traffic. (Proposed Ms Emma Armstrong, seconded Mrs Charlie Lowe.  All agreed.) 
	

	38 
	Any other business – Mrs Christine Paynter queried the text for the village map and it was confirmed this should state: Welcome to Pidley cum Fenton in the top corner.  They are still waiting to hear if it is ok to put on the frontage of the village hall.  Receipts for the work were given to the clerk for reimbursement.  The mesh was more expensive than quoted originally.  Also quotes for signage were given to the clerk for agenda item for September.  

The clerk was asked to establish the ownership of the pond as 2 trees are dead and need felling.  

Mrs Christine Paynter is to measure up the space for the flower boxes and liaise with David Hopkins.

The clerk is to add the phone box onto the next agenda as BT have confirmed that if one person objects to it being removed they will not take it away.  It was confirmed that the line wasn’t working, which will need to be rectified if the box is staying.

It was suggested asking for volunteers who would be willing to help shift hardcore to the proposed footpath area near Church End.  Mrs Christine Paynter is to contact the volunteers.
The clerk is to chase CCC regarding the cutting of footpaths and try to get the information for the next meeting.

The clerk is to write to Mr Fab to ask if he would remove the bales of straw which fell into the ditch at the bottom of Pidley Sheep Lane.

Mr Dave Bird asked for confirmation of the location of the dog poo bins.  It was agreed to put one by the pond, one by the caravan park and the clerk is to write to the site owner to ask if they would empty it on a regular basis and one at the top of the drive opposite the pub.

The flower festival is taking place on 27th August, all welcome.

The clerk is to send the job specification for a new councillor to Mrs Christine Paynter.

It was agreed to have a separate meeting once the archaeological dig has taken place to share the findings.

 The clerk is to write a letter on behalf of the PC about the bus changes as they are impacting on the school run and consequently the options for the children’s secondary and 6th form choices.  The clerk is to add this onto the agenda for the next meeting.    
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Meeting closed 20:16pm
Next meeting: 14th September 2016 
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